
From: Chambers - Gostencnik DP  

Sent: Friday, 24 March 2017 4:33 PM 
To: 'Michael Nguyen' 

Cc: 'Melissa D'Avoine'; 'dperry@seyfarth.com'; 'scrilly@seyfarth.com' 
Subject: RE: AM2016/33 Graphic Arts, Printing and Publishing Award 2010 

 
Dear Mr Nguyen, 
 
I refer to the Graphic Arts, Printing and Publishing Award 2010 and to the AMWU’s request to have 
the Directions varied. 
 
The Deputy President has considered the request and has determined to vary Directions [1] and [2] 
as follows: 

1. Any interested party seeking a variation (or variations) to the Graphic Arts, Printing and 
Publishing Award 2010 (Award) in relation to the coverage of the Award is to file written 
submissions, and any witness evidence and/or documentary material upon which they seek 
to rely by 4:00 pm, Friday 7 April 2017. 

2. Any interested party that opposes any of the variations sought is to file written submissions 
and any witness evidence and/or documentary material in reply by 4:00 pm, Friday 12 May 
2017. 

Please note that the listing dates will remain unchanged. 
 
Kind regards, 
 
Suzie Kairouz 
Associate to Deputy President Gostencnik 
 
Fair Work Commission  
Tel: (03) 8656 4528 
Fax: (03) 9555 0401 
chambers.gostencnik.dp@fwc.gov.au   
 
11 Exhibition St, Melbourne Victoria 3000  
GPO Box 1994, Melbourne Victoria 3001  
 
www.fwc.gov.au 

 
 

blocked::mailto:michael.holland@airc.gov.au
blocked::http://www.fwa.gov.au/

